
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NEWSLETTER | 21  September 2018 | TERM 3 VOL. 10 

From The Headmistress  

Mrs Juliet Glover 

 
Dear Parents 
 
We have come to the end of an extremely busy term and as I reflect back on the term, I am overwhelmed by the sporting, 
cultural, academic and service activities that have filled the term.  
 
We started with an incredible tribute to Nelson Mandela through our Mandela Day service activities. We enjoyed countless 
sporting successes on the rugby and hockey fields; netball and squash courts and on the cross country track. Culturally, we 
held the most remarkable Art Exhibition and the most beautiful production of óMulanô and our music evenings and assemblies 
paid tribute to the wonderful music programme at Reddam House. Today we celebrated our motto of óWe shall give backô 
through the annual Blisters for Bread event. 
 
This week we held our Science Expo which was a great success. Our children worked incredibly hard at their Science Expo 
projects and they really impressed with their research, scientific knowledge and project choices. Thank you to all of the 
teachers who worked so hard to ensure that the Expo was successful. 
 
We had an exciting and unexpected visit from Dr Don Thomas at our Science Expo on Tuesday. Dr Thomas is 
an astronaut, scientist, professional speaker, educator, and author of Orbit of Discovery about his STS-70 mission 
aboard space shuttle Discovery. A veteran of four flights, Don has spent 44 days in space and orbited the Earth nearly 700 
times. Today, Don is helping to inform and excite the public about our future in space and preparing our next generation of 
scientists, engineers, and explorers for their missions in the future. We are thrilled that Dr Thomas found time to talk to our 
children and answer their questions about space. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
I was privileged to spend time observing our teachers in action this term and have been so impressed by our innovative 
teaching and learning strategies as well as the enormous care our teachers take of the children they teach. 
 
I continue to be in awe of our children as I watch them in the classroom, on the stage and on the field. Their well-rounded 
education shines through our children and will serve them well as they grow into young adults. 
 
Thank you to our wonderful moms who hosted a delightful óPaint and Sipô evening on Tuesday this week. All proceeds from 
the evening went to charity and we had an evening to relax, unwind, chat and paint. What a lovely way to end our term. 
 
Reports 
The third term reports will be sent out today. Please take the time to celebrate your childôs success and talk about strategies 
to manage areas of concern.  
 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Textbooks and stationery lists 
A reminder that the textbook and stationery lists for 2019 have been emailed to you.   
 
Staff news 
Nicola Hovers and her husband have decided that they are going to spend some time travelling from April 2019. Nicola has 
been part of the Reddam House community for many years, first as a student and then as a teacher and has been an 
instrumental part of our Drama Department and teaching staff. We are going to miss Nicola a great deal but are grateful that 
she will be with us until March next year. 
 
Janine Bearne has accepted a post at Herschel Girls School from January 2019. Janine has been such an important part of 
our Grade 1 team and our Junior Preparatory and we are going to miss her educational experience and passion for working 
with children a great deal.  We wish Janine success and happiness as she continues her teaching journey at Herschel. 
 
Michaela Khani is returning to her home in New Zealand at the end of 2018. Michaela has been an important part of our PE 
teaching team and has also been a fantastic netball coach. She is passionate about sport and fitness and has been a 
wonderful role model to our children. We will miss Michaela but understand that she needs to return home to be with her 
family. 
 
Farewell  
Farewells are inevitable at the end of school terms. I would like to say a heartfelt thank-you to Mrs Noelene Botha who leaves 
us at the end of the term to immigrate to New Zealand with her family. Noelene has served the Reddam House community 
with such care and efficiency and we are going to miss her a great deal. My personal thanks go to Noelene for her kind 
support over my first few months at Reddam House. We wish Noelene and her family much happiness as they start their 
journey in New Zealand.  
 
A sad farewell to Mrs Loren Bowen who has been an incredible part of the music team for many years. Loren has taken up a 
full-time position at Sweet Valley Primary School and we wish her every success. She will be greatly missed by her music 
students and the music team. 
 
School will be closed from 21 September and re-opens for term 4 on Monday 8 October.  
 
I wish all our children and their families a very restful holiday period. We look forward to seeing our children return feeling 
rested and ready to embrace the final term of the school year. 
 

RETRACTION  

In last weekôs newsletter you were notified about an evening with Reddam House Founder and Inspired Group President, Mr 
Graeme Crawford, scheduled to take place early next term. Unfortunately, Mr Crawford has had to cancel his visit so the 
Information Evening has been postponed indefinitely.  

 

  

Blisters for Bread  

REDD AM HOUSE SHOP HOURS  

DURING THE SCHOOL TERM AND SCHOOL HOLIDAYS  

During the term: OPEN from MONDAY to FRIDAY: 08h00 ï 16h00 
(The shop is not open on Saturdays or Sundays). 

 
The shop respects all public, religious and school holidays in accordance with the school. 

  
SEPTEMBER SCHOOL HOLIDAYS 2018: SHOP HOURS 

¶ The shop will close at 16H00 on Friday 21 Sep 2018. 

¶ The shop will be open as from Monday 1 October 2018 (as per the shop school term hours above). 
 

Reddam House shop telephone number: 021-701 6677 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

Grade  5 

Science Expo  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dates to Diarise  ð Term 4 2018  

Monday  08 Oct  School re-opens  

Tues 16 Oct  String Soiree  

Wed 24 Oct  SP Gala 

Thurs 25 Oct  Reddam Golf Day 

Mon 29 Oct  Cultural Awards  

Wed 31 Oct  Grade 3 Market Day 

Thurs 01 Nov  Grade 7 Music Evening 18h00 

Fri 02 Nov  Grade 7 Market Day 

Mon 5 Nov  Grade 5 + 6 iPad Information Evening 18h00 

Wed 07 Nov  JP Sports Day 

Wed 14 Nov  Grade 4 ï 7 Exams start 

Thurs 22 Nov  Grade 4 (2019) Information Evening 18h00 

Fri 23 Nov  Grade 4 ñMeet the Teachersò / Exams end  

Mon 26 Nov  Grade 1 Prizegiving 08h30 / Grade 2 Prizegiving 10h00 / Grade 3 Prizegiving 11h00 

Tues 27 Nov  JP Gala 

Wed 28 Nov  School closes at 13h30 / JP closes at 13h00 

Thurs 30 Nov  Grade 4 + 5 Academic Awards 11h00 

Mon 03 Dec  Grade 6 + 7 Academic Awards 11h00 

Tues 04 Dec  Laser Show 

Wed 05 Dec  Grade 7 Farewell 

Thurs 06 Dec  Break up Day 

 

 

 

We would appreciate our families assisting us in the following charity drive to assist the Westlake Emmanuel Educare 
School on our doorstep.  The acting principal of the school, Ms Hazel Albertus, would be most grateful if every week we 
assist with the supply of white and brown sliced bread loaves.   
 
Every Tuesday this term each Grade will have a turn to supply bread.  The bread must be taken to class and will then 
be delivered to this deserving school. Ms Albertus then freezes the bread to use daily until the fresh bread arrives the following 
week. It would be wonderful if you feel you would like to add a container of Peanut Butter, Marmite, Jam or Anchovette.  We 
thank you in advance for your kind assistance. 
 

Grade 3 Tues 09 October Grade 1 Tues 13 November 

Grade 4 Tues 16 October Grade 2 Tues 20 November 

Grade 5 Tues 23 October Grade 3 Tues 27 November 

Grade 6 Tues 30 October Grade 4 Tues 04 December 

Grade 7 Tues 06 November   

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Academic Information  

Grade 4 + 5 Weekly Academic Planner ð Term 4   -   Week 01  

 

Dates Grade 4  Grade 5 

Monday  
8 October 

English: Spelling Wk 26 

 

Maths: Mental Maths Wk 26 

Maths: Mental Maths Wk 21 

 

Collect bread tags and plastic bottle tops.  
 

Tuesday  
9 October 

English: Spelling Wk 26 

 

Maths: Mental Maths Wk 26 

 

Wednesday  
10 October 
 

English Cycle Test  
Wednesday, 10 October  
(No studying required.) 
 
English: Spelling Wk 26 

 

Maths: Mental Maths Wk 26 

 

English Cycle Test  
The cycle test consists of two comprehensions and general language 
concepts covered in Gr 5.  
(No studying required.) 
 

Thursday  
11 October 
 

English: Spelling Wk 26 

 

Maths: Mental Maths Wk 26 

 

 

 

 

Friday  
12 October 
 

Spelling Test: Wk 25, 26 Reading Challenge due today. 
 

Afrikaans spelling: Getalle 5R 5E 5M 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Extra Lessons Timetable ð Term 4 2018  

GRADE  MONDAY  TUESDAY  WEDNESDAY  THURSDAY  FRIDAY  

 

GR 4  

 

Maths 
Miss Kerr 

07h15 ï 07h45 
 

Maths 
Mrs Doyle 

07h15 - 07h45 
 

Music Option 
Mrs Bloch 

14h00 ï 14h30 
 

Music Option  
Grade 4 ï 6   

07h25 ï 07h55 
 
Afrikaans for all Gr 4s 

Mrs Doyle 
07h15 ï 07h45 

 

Maths 
Mrs Scarterfield 
07h15 ï 07h45 

 
Maths 

Mrs Flitton 
07h15 ï 07h45 

 
Maths 

Mrs Dunn 
07h15 ï 07h45 

 

Music Option 
Mrs  Bloch 

07h30 ï 08h00 
 

English 
Gr 4 Teachers 
07h15 ï 07h45 

 

 

GR 5  

 

 

 
English 

Mrs Gregg 
07h20 - 07h55 

 
Social Science 
Mrs OôGrady 

07h40 
 

Gr. 5 
All Option Art students 

Mrs Appleby 
12h30 ï 13h00 

 
Music Option 
Glenda Bloch 

14h00 ï 14h30 
 

Maths 
Mrs Nelson 

14h00 ï 14h30 
 

 

Natural Science 
Mrs Rhode 

14h00 ï 14h30 
 

Afrikaans 
Mrs. Naude 

07h30 
 

Music Option 
Mrs Bloch 

07h30 ï 08h00 
 

 

GR 6  

 

 

 

 

Afrikaans 
6D 

Mrs Swart 
14h00 

 
Music Option 

Mrs Bloch 
14:30 ï 15:00 

 
Art Option 
LM Suckling 

12h30 ï 13h00 

Afrikaans 
6H 

Mrs Naude  
07h30 

 
Afrikaans 

6R, 6E & 6M 
Mrs Rhode 

14h00 ï 14h30 
 

Music Option 
Glenda Bloch 

14h00 ï 14h30 
 

 

Maths 
Mr Steel 

07h20 - 07h50 
 

English 
Mrs Thompson 
14h00 ï 14h30 

 

Music Option 
Mrs Bloch 

07h30 ï 08h00 
 

Social  Science 
Mrs Alford 

07h30 
 

 

GR 7  

 

 

English  
Mrs Hovers 

14h00 ï 14h30  
 

Afrikaans 
Mrs Swart 

14h00 ï 14h30 
 

Social Science 
Mr Pedersen 

14h00 ï 14h30 
 

Maths 
Miss Heathcote 
07h30 ï 08h00 

 

  

Gr 7    
All Option Art Students 

Mrs Masters 
14h00 - 14h30 

 

 

 

 

Please note:  
There may be changes to the Extra Lesson Timetable due to the commencement of the Summer Extramural Programme.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

DATE  FIXTURE  TIME  VENUE  TRANSPORT  

Monday  

08  Oct  

Start of Term 4 sport programme, including early morning sessions. 

 

Squash shuttle to Bergvliet Squash 
Courts  Drop off and return  

14h15 Bergvliet Squash 
Courts 

Bus leaves 14h15 from 
tennis cts and returns 
approx 16h30 

Tuesday  

09  Oct  

    

Wednesday  

10  Oct  

    

Thursday  

11  Oct  

Squash shuttle to Bergvliet Squash 
Courts  Drop off and return  

14h15 Bergvliet Squash 
Courts 

Bus leaves 14h15 from 
tennis cts and returns 
approx 16h30 

 

U13 Boysô Water Polo  
SACS Tournament 
 

07h00 - 
19h00 

SACS  

 

Top Schools Tennis Competition 
A Girls Tennis Team 
 

15h00 Curro PS, Durbanville Parents. Leave at 14h00 

 
U11 Tennis vs Bishops 
 

15h00 Bishops  Parents 

Friday  

12 Oct  

U13 Boysô Water Polo  
SACS Tournament 

 

07h00 - 
19h00 

SACS  

 

Top Schools Tennis Competition 
A Girls Tennis Team 
 

14h00 - 
19h00 

Strand Tennis Club, 
Broadway St, Strand 

Parents. 
Leave at 12h30 

 
B Tennis Team vs Rondebosch B 
 

14h00 Reddam House Courts  

 
C Tennis Team vs Bishops C 
 

14h00 Bishops Parents 

 

U13 A Girls Water Polo  
WP Playoffs 

 

TBC Reddam House  

Saturday  

13 Oct  

U13 Boysô Water Polo  
SACS Tournament 
 

07h00 - 
19h00 

SACS  

 

U13 A Girls Water Polo  
WP Playoffs 
 

TBC Reddam House  

Sunda y 

14 Oct  

U13 A Girls Water Ppolo  
WP Playoffs + Semi Finals 
 

TBC Reddam House  

 

U13 Girls + Boysô Water Polo  
WP Trials 
 

12h00 - 
14h00 

Reddam House  

 

SPORTS FIXTURES ð WEEK 08  ð 14  OCTOBER  2018  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The annual Reddam Foundation Golf Day is 
taking place on Thursday 25 October. 

 
We welcome our new headline sponsor, the 

AMDEC Group to this event. 
 

The Steenberg Golf Estate will once again be 
hosting this special fundraising event, followed 

by dinner and prize giving at their Halfway 
House. 

 
All proceeds go to the Reddam Foundation that 

creates opportunities for disadvantaged students 
to attend Reddam House. 

 
Bookings can be made at: 
golfday@reddam.house 

 
We look forward to seeing you there! 

 


